Meet the Committee: Sarah Moffat; Bi Rep

As Bi Rep on the Staff Pride Network Committee I was very pleased to be asked to contribute a piece to this newsletter to mark Bi Visibility Day, which took place in September.

Growing up, I was grateful for bisexual erasure — for the way it protected me from the most vicious and violent forms of queerphobia, for the way it saved me from having to have painfully awkward conversations with my family about subjects which are deeply personal — but, as I've grown older, my desire for visibility and acknowledgement have become almost overwhelming. Particularly following my engagement to my partner Callum two years ago, I've found the repeated erasure of what is a significant part of my identity immensely frustrating and in response have begun to advocate increasingly loudly for the bisexual+ community.

Ultimately—while visibility isn't for everyone and some would rather their private lives be just that—when Anna Paquin is still being asked on national television if she is now a "non-practising bisexual" after marrying her partner Stephen Moyer, and when members of the media are suggesting (not so subtly) that Amber Heard's bisexuality might be to blame for Johnny Depp abusing her, I'm going to keep claiming my place in LGBTQ+ spaces. I will keep reminding people I'm not in a "straight relationship" and I will keep looking out for all members of my queer family.